	St Patrick’s Parish, Kilmore

Post:   37 Sutherland St, Kilmore, Vic 3764 

Phone:         (03) 5782 1084     

Fax:              (03) 5782 1293
Email:           kilmore@cam.org.au
Website:       www.cam.org.au/Kilmore  

Parish Priest:        Fr Grant O’Neill

Parish Secretary: Janette Hinchcliffe
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	Our Churches

KILMORE – St Patrick

BROADFORD – Our Lady Help of Christians

DARRAWEIT GUIM – St Joseph

WALLAN - Our Lady of the Way

WANDONG – St Michael

	St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School 
1 Conway Street, Kilmore VIC 3764

Principal:           Mr Michael Bourne

Email: principal@spkilmore.catholic.edu.au 

Vice Principal/RE Leader:  Mrs Tracey Brincat

Email: tbrincat@spkilmore.catholic.edu.au
Phone:  (03) 5782 1579
	
	Mass Times for 27 Aug:
KILMORE: Sat: 6.30pm 
Sun: 8.00am, 10.30am     

WALLAN: Sun: 9.15am.
Morning Mass: will be held in St Patrick’s Church at 9.00am Tues - Thurs and Sat.  
On Fri mass is at 8.25am in the Assumption College Chapel and all are welcome.


RECONCILIATION is available from 5.30pm every Sat.

BAPTISMS  are held at 12 noon on the first Sun of each month except Jan. All parents (one of whom MUST BE a Catholic) are required to attend a meeting with the Baptism Group and the mass for the Presentation of Candidates before their child is baptised. 
See the Parish Website or call the Parish Secretary (Mon, Tues or Fri) for more info.
CHILDREN'S LITURGY takes place at the 10.30 mass during school term time.  This is for children AGED 4 AND ABOVE.  Younger children are welcome if accompanied by a parent.
PARISH COUNCIL

THE NEXT MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL will be held on Wed 18 Oct at 7.00pm in the ACK Staff Room Please speak to any current member if you wish more information or email the Parish Secretary if you wish to have a matter included on the Agenda. NEW MEMBERS are invited to join the Parish Council. 
FAITH CIRCLES:  this small group of parishioners study a resource which is based on ‘Pope Francis’ Weekly Catechesis’. We meet at 9.30am ON THURS in the Presbytery.  Why not come along…! 
MONTHLY PARISH GATHERINGS:  Why not stay back after mass, have a cuppa to meet with your fellow parishioners and welcome new members.

Please bring cakes/slices, etc., to share and make this a great community event. 
Broadford – the first Sunday of each month after the 9.15 mass … next tea 3 SEP.
Wallan – the third Sunday of each month after the 9.15 mass … next tea 20 AUG. 

The Parish Centre, Kilmore – the last Sunday of every month after 10.30am Mass …next tea 27 AUG.
MEMORIAL WALL:  You may like to consider adding a bronze plaque to the Memorial Wall in the parish garden to commemorate a loved one. These plaques cost $123.00. Order Forms must be completed with the Parish Secretary.

THE PARISH SECRETARY is on holiday until 8.30am on 25 AUG.
VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED
1.     To drive Cynthia to and from a cleaning job in Bylands each Mon  until 28 AUG.  The day may be flexible and you don’t have to commit to doing drop off and pick up if that isn’t possible for you.  Contact the Parish Office.
2.     To assist in the Kilmore Vinnies Store on Sat afternoons at any time between 1pm and 5pm that suits YOU.  Contact the Store Manager.
3.     Two volunteers to prepare tea at the Children’s First Farm on the 4th Fri of each month (Aug – Nov) for the Children and staff (approx. 10 people). 
Contact Pat D’Elia on 5782 1472
SVDP
SVDP (St Vinnies) will next meet at 7pm on Mon 14 Aug in the Presbytery.  New members are needed to help assist people in need!  Training is provided. Please call 0428 546 328 for more information or if you require assistance from the Conference. 
CAN YOU HELP US ON THE OCCASIONAL FRIDAY MORNING FOR ONE HOUR?  The Conference is helping the students at St Patrick’s School by providing a Breakfast Club on Friday mornings. We are in need of volunteers to assist staff running the Breakfast Club. Please contact 0428 546 328 for more information or to express your willingness to volunteer.
POSITION AVAILABLE WITH SVDP - Western Central Council Development Officer:  In this role you will work with our volunteer membership to support the Society’s Western Central Council (covering Seymour to Geelong) to provide effective responses to disadvantaged within local communities. Weekend & evening work will be required and working hours will be flexible. For more information go to www.vinnies.org.au and follow the link to Get Involved
EUTHENASIA: Letters are still needed to let our politicians know we are concerned. Unusually, there is a possibility that this legislation may be tabled in the Upper House first. It is, therefore, very important to write to ALL SIX of our Members in both Houses.  Helpful information, including their names and addresses, is available in the Church porch.

Please continue to pray for politicians and for the protection of all vulnerable Victorians. 
END OF LIFE/PALLIATIVE CARE SEMINAR -  Sun 20 Aug 2–4.30pm at James Kierce Centre, St Mary’s Church, 204 Grimshaw Street, Greensborough
Diamond Valley Deanery is hosting this End of Life/ Palliative Care seminar. Presenters will be Sr Regina Millard rsc (nurse educator and palliative and pastoral carer), Mr Julian McMahon AC (barrister), Dr Eamonn Mathieson (anaesthetist), and Rev. Dr Hoa Trung Dinh (lecturer and bioethicist).  Cost: Free
Details: 9715 2455 or merndawhittlesea@cam.org.au
DO YOU LIVE IN THE ELMS?  Please let the Parish Office know your latest phone number.

SCHOOL & COLLEGE NEWS
PREP ENROLMENTS 2018: Enrolment applications are now open for children from Catholic families for Our Lady Of The Way School, Wallan.  Applications will close on 2nd SEPT 2017.  For more info visit the school office or phone Kathy Fuhrmann on 5782 1579.
THE NEXT SCHOOL WORKING BEE will be held on Sun 10 Sept from 1- 3 p.m.
SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION:  Students in Year 6 will celebrate this Sacrament on 29 OCT. A Faith Formation forum for both parents and students will be held on 21 AUG at 5pm or 7pm. For any families you know who have a child in Year 6 that do not attend St Patrick’s School please let them know to contact the school office or book online through www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code dmvkr.
WOOLWORTHS EARN & LEARN 2017 is back and it is easy to earn valuable resources for St. Patrick’s.  When you shop at Woolworths (until Tues 19 Sep or while stock lasts) you can collect one Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers from the checkout operator  for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, tobacco, and gift cards) and place them on a Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet. Once completed, simply place the Sticker Sheet in the Collection Box either at the School office or at the local Woolworths.

P & F CARD MAKING: The Parents and Friends are seeking card-making materials, ie scrapbooking items, blank cards etc., that you may have sitting idle at home. Please drop them off at the school office.
PRAYER FOR THE QUEENSHIP OF MARY
Heavenly Father, 
you have given us the mother of your Son 
to be our queen and mother.
With the support of her prayers 
may we come to share 
the glory of your children 
in the kingdom of heaven.
We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen.
PARISH MINISTRIES

MASS READERS:

19/20 Aug: 6.30pm: Ronald Seaman 8.00am Lance Phillips 9.15am (Wallan): Tanya Sullivan 10.30am: Anita Mathew
26/27 Aug: 6.30pm: Kate Fogarty 8.00am: Jan Goring 9.15am (Wallan) Maree Anderson 10.30am: April Davine
Readers are requested to contact the priest on arrival for mass

20 Aug Readings – 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time
27 Aug Readings  - 21st Sunday in Ordinary Time

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:

19/20 Aug: 6.30pm Clare Clancy, Debbie Buttler, Cathy O’Dwyer 8.00am: Margaret Chatfield, Jeannette Jain, Vin Scully 9.15am (Wallan): Gabrielle Pannuzzo 10.30am: Christine Dodd, Chandy Mathew, Angela Liddle
26/27 Aug: 6.30pm: Velia Barro, Brian & Cathy O’Dwyer 8.00am Peter Appleton, Bernadette McWilliams, Fetu Thompson 9.15am (Wallan): Pauline Maloney 10.30am: Nicole Annetts, Lynne Beaumont, Selina Buckley
Eucharistic Ministers are requested to approach the altar after the Sign of Peace. 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY (for age 4+):

20 Aug:    Nicole Annetts 

27 Aug:    Sandra McCaughey
HOME MINISTERS:

20 Aug:   Helen Clancy, Pauline Duff 
27 Aug:   Mary Donovan, John Dixon
FLOWER ROSTER:

26 Aug:  Sandra Bourne
 2  Sep:
   Anita Kelly
COUNTERS:

21 Aug:   ----------------
28 Aug:   Michael Hinchcliffe
CHURCH CLEANING:

Week beginning 21 Aug:  Team 3
Week beginning 28 Aug:  Team 4

PARISH FINANCES

Thanksgiving:  

           

           $  896.00
Thanksgiving direct to bank: $  290.00
Presbytery donations:           

 $ 1,140.00 (incl 2 funerals)
Loose change:                       $   479.00
CatholicCare Appeal:   $ 69.40
SVDP Winter Appeal:    $2,683.05 to date

PRAYER REQUESTS: The parish community is asked to pray for the sick Mary Pat Ryan, Tom Stute, Carol Szekfy, Brendan Coustley, Ivy Laver, Mark Bennetts, Christine Children, Joan Lawler, Bridget Swan, Elias & Sue Kanidiadis, Natalie Ruiz, Juan Lagarde, Maria Ferraresi, Jamile Cadavid and all the sick of the parish; the recently deceased Antonio Lamanna and all our deceased parishioners; the anniversary of Bernie Markham, Paul Pullicino, Therese Kennewell, Kathleen Jackson, Frank & Rubica Rostan, Alice McCarthy, John Dahm, Beverley Caddy, Cieren Clancy, Thomas Hanson, Guillermo Udasco Snr., Denis Clancy, Patrick Buchanan, Zane Collier, Ronald Heddle at this time as well as all people who are in need of our prayers.
